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MAFF Consultation Response to application W/80/492 

 

I understand that Andrews Farms Ltd purchased Lyons Farm Rowington in 1979. The 

farm extends to 216 acres of which 98 acres are in arable use producing cereal crops 

and there are 118 acres of pasture. The fixed equipment on the holding comprises the 

farmhouse to be occupied by Doctor Andrews and his family, a traditional brick barn 

cowshed which will be converted to isolation boxes, 9 bay Dutch barn and a cowshed 

which is to be converted to a dairy and milking parlour. In addition there is a house 

known as Newgate in the village which is occupied by a farm agricultural worker. 

The applicants are developing a new dairy on the farm and in this respect they 

converting an existing cowshed to a diary milking parlour, they are constructing a new 

cubicle house for 132 cows for the dairy herd and an open silage clamp ball pen and 

slurry store. The total cost of the above alterations and new buildings is approximately 

£130,000.  Future proposals include the creation of a building for the housing of young 

stock and the erection of a calf rearing unit. 

The applicants have been accepted under the Farm and Horticulture Development 

Scheme and a Development Plan is being prepared. At the present time the proposals 

are to establish a dairy herd of 120 dairy cows with 110 followers and a flock of 100 

breeding ewes in addition to the 12 jersey heifers already on the farm. A further 50 

jersey cows have been purchased and are being kept by the vendor until new buildings 

asked completed.  

The present day labour force is one specialist worker the farm manager who is living 

in temporary mobile home on the farm. When the dairy unit is in operation it is 

anticipated that a labour force of three full-time workers will be required and that two 

of them will be required to live on the farm for management purposes and to deal with 

emergencies which may arise during the drawing outside normal working hours. It is 

understood that the farm manager will occupy the proposed new dwelling. 

I am told that the applicants are endeavouring to obtain possession of the house 

Newgate in order that it may be occupied by a second stock person. It is considered 

essential that the Farm Manager should live on the farm for the reason stated. 
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